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Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Committee Chair Gina Garrison called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. and introductions were made.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the October 16, 2012 minutes as written. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Review of Committee Membership. Dean Blake Bowers spoke to the committee about the status of membership. He said we currently have 6 employer representatives and 4 employee representatives. He asked the committee members to think about possible new members, preferably one or two more employee reps. Dean Bowers also mentioned that he is looking for a student in the program to be part of the committee.
Director/Division Chair Report
Director of Allied Health, Debra Ortiz, reported that there were 21 graduates in the fall. This included three AAT graduates going into the leadership track. 

Columbia Credit Union Grant. Director Ortiz reported that the Columbia Credit Union has given $65K to the Pharmacy Tech program for equipment to be considered over a three year period. Recently assessed needs are two computers, two printers for the lab and maybe another Pyxis Unit with a console. The Med station may be moved upstairs to share with the Nursing Department. Dawn Shults reported that replacement shelving for the lab is also needed and is working on price quotes for those. This new shelving will not only look better, it will be much more functional. Columbia Credit Union took a tour of the lab and requested that a sign be put on the outside door and a larger one inside that says, “Columbia Credit Union Pharmacy Simulation Lab.”  
Health Informatics. Rachele Bakic, Program Manager for the Health e-Workforce Consortium spoke about the infusion of informatics into the Pharmacy Tech program starting spring 2013. The grant is comprised of a 9-school consortium dedicated to teaching students about information technology in the healthcare field. A primary focus of the grant is to bring veterans, eligible spouses, and Trade Adjustment Act (TAA) eligible workers into this high-demand field. Ms. Bakic reported that Clark College will be a national model for other colleges to create their own health informatics programs. Bonnie Altus, Curriculum Development Specialist will develop the infused curriculum, create lectures and asked for input from the committee. Ms. Altus is working with the Pharmacy Tech faculty to enhance curriculum towards this.

Dean Bowers continued the discussion of Health Informatics Information Technology (HIIT) from the last advisory meeting. He asked Instructor Heidi Fay to speak about how informatics can be incorporated into her classes. Ms. Fay explained that in a few classes that she teaches, including Pharmacy Law, she teaches about electronic prescriptions and she has her students do a computerized prescription order entry (CPOE) assignment. Dawn Shults said that her classes utilize introductory activities including evaluating and using electronic pharmacy resources. She is looking at other emerging technologies.  These can all be a focus where informatics is a growing process in the healthcare field.  

New Business

Committee Chair Gina Garrison reported that a group went to a 4-hour session about the new HELA High School. HELA is the new science and medical high school in the Evergreen School District located northwest of PeaceHealth SW Medical Center. She said that there were about seven attendees, including Pharmacy Tech advisory member Steve Mosier, who became part of a task force in helping the school build their curriculum. They needed the members of the task force to explain all the duties that a pharmacy tech does during a typical day. She said that she believes this will be a great addition to the Vancouver area and that high school students will be better prepared to join a college tech program. 
Sarah Weinberger, a job developer in the Career Services Department, showed the members the Nextjob website, where local employers can post jobs, and students, alumni and others can post resumes and search for jobs. It is a free service to its users.
Director Ortiz announced the Columbia Credit Union Celebration will be sometime in October. This even will coincide with Clark College’s 80th anniversary celebration.

Director Ortiz asked the members if they thought the Pharmacy Tech program should have a vision statement. A vision statement is different than a mission statement in that a vision statement speaks to where the program is going in the future; a mission statement is a statement of the purpose of a company, organization, or program, and its reason for existing. The committee agreed and this will be put on the next meeting agenda.
Vision 2020
Dean Bowers asked the committee members for a list of changes that the Pharmacy Tech program has experienced since 2008. The list is as follows:

	Pharmacy Tech Program

Changes since 2008

	Admissions changes

Curriculum review

HCC

Two-year AAT degree

Pathway to Bachelor’s degree

Pyxis

Computers & Software

Online coursework

· ?
· Hybrid


	New website

External funding

Compounding lab

Moved to new location

State certification

HIIT infusion
Certification review course

Clark College grant

Expanded clinical sites


Dean Bowers then asked the members to think about where they see Clark College’s Pharmacy Tech program headed in the next 8 years. He suggested that at the spring advisory meeting we can set aside some time to talk about this.
Work Plan
Online courses. Director Ortiz suggested that this timeline be updated to March 2013 to winter 2014. 

Vision statement. This item will be added to the work plan with a timeline of fall 2013.

Next meeting date

Tuesday, June 4, 2013 at 6 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 p.m. 

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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